
MASSES FOR THE WEEK            July 25 - 31 
Mon.  7:55 am  Joseph J. McBurney + 
Tue. 7:55 am  Lorraine Meier + 
Wed. 7:55 am  Robert & Joan Hageman 
Thurs.  7:55 am               Roy Jundt + 
Fri.       7:55 am  Jane Hammer + 
Sat. 5:00 pm  George Braun + 
 7:00 pm  Elsie Herman + 
Sun. 8:30 am  Leo & Agnes Forsting +  
            10:30 am  All members of the parish 
  
 Lectors                                July 30 - 31 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Russ Stone 
 7:00 pm  Jeff Hanson 
Sun. 8:30 am  Terry Dosch 
             10:30 am  Theresa Russell 
 Mass Servers                                      July 30 - 31 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Jared Loecker, Isaac VanOrman 
 7:00 pm  Neil Schaunaman 
Sun. 8:30 am                Tyler Berndt, Ben & Brendon Livermont 
             10:30 am  A. Kaan, E. Russell, G. Simmons 
 Music Ministry                               July 30 - 31 
Sat.   5:00 pm  Vonnie Reuer 
 7:00 pm  Sierra Kokales/Abby Berry 
Sun.   8:30 am  JoEllen Friedrichsen 
             10:30 am    Mattie Zerr 
 Extraordinary Ministers                     July 
Sat.  5:00 pm          Sun. 8:30 am     Sun. 10:30 am 
Marilyn Batch          Deb Dix            Mary Ann Guthmiller 
Linda DeWalt          Linda Lipp       Paddy Mehlhaff 
Scott Kram           Marlene Loebs      Connie Reuer 
Donna Mehlhaff          Keith Schumacher      Theresa Russell 
Marilyn Stone          Marie Schumacher      Mary Worlie 
Russ Stone          Pam Smid         Kathy Zirbel 
           Vivian Vetter      
Sat. 7:00 pm    
Kenny Awe   
Terry Kline   
Janeen Outka   

This Week at St. Mary’s 
 Pre-baptism class will be Tuesday, July 26 at 7 pm in the 
parish hall. 

 Seventeenth   
Sunday of  

Ordinary Time 
 

July 24, 2016 
HELP!!!   We are in need of someone to take over 
and be in charge of the kitchen duties for the bazaar.  
Lisa Carlsen has stepped down but will gladly help 
someone get started.  Please call the parish office if 
you would like to help, 229-4422. 
 It’s time to start thinking about the silent auction at 
the bazaar.  If you have new or slightly used items to 
donate, please drop them off at the parish office.  Re-
minder:  No White Elephant booth this year.  If you 
have questions call Rita at 229-1646.  Thank you! 
 If you are celebrating your 25th, 50th, 60th, 65th or 
over wedding anniversary this year and would like to 
celebrate it at Mass held here at St. Mary’s with the 
Bishop, please call the diocese at 605-988-3755 and let 
them know.  The anniversary Mass will be on Sunday, 
Aug. 7 at 1:30 pm. There will be a reception following 
in the parish hall.   
 Roncalli Nearly New  All clothing with a blue tag will 
be 50% off this week.  We are open on Tue., Wed., 
Thurs. & Sat. from 12-4 pm.  We appreciate your dona-
tions & your business. 
 5K in Redfield  -  Walk, run or bike for families!     
Saturday, August 6, 2016 at 8 am.  Registration is at the 
Redfield Armory at 7 am, $20 a person or $80 a family.  
Race begins at 8 am.  All proceeds go to helping      
families at the Good Samaritan Center and the Women’s 
Abuse Center.   

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
The Saint Mary Bazaar will be  

September 10-11, 2016. 

RETREATS AT THE ABBEY OF THE HILLS 
 * July 29-31, Young Adult Retreat.  Treasure in 
Heaven:  Generosity in Single Life, Generosity in Married 
Life.  Explore God’s call with Father Tom Anderson 
* Aug. 12-14, Couples Retreat.  Join Father Jeff Norfolk 
for this blessed opportunity to spend time together and 
renew your marriage. 
Visit our website www.abbeyofthehills.com to register or 
for more info and other upcoming events. 

Sunday, August 7 from 4:00-7:00 
Catholic United Financial is hosting  
Family Fun Night at the Aquatic Cen-
ter. Supper and admission will be pro-
vided and all are welcome! 
 



Church Support:  July 16-17, 2016 
 
Envelopes: $ 16,320.50  CFSA 
Loose:  $ 1,233.00  Pledged: $ 106,816.00 
Children’s: $ 82.75  Paid:  $ 100,991.00 
(Thank you for your support!) Goal:  $ 87,000.00 

 Well, now that we are in-between political            
conventions, we can take a little breather. We have 
just a few days to rest our heads and hearts before the 
next round of political wildness begins. 
 
The conventions remind us that we are moving    
towards fall...the politicos are focused on the election 

in November, but the rest of us 
on the upcoming school year. 
 
So, here we are at the end of 
July and the summer will be 
over before we know it. Dea-
con Tim will soon be leaving 

us for his last year of Seminary and we wish him all 
the best, and our support and love. What a gift he has 
been for us these summer months; and what a fantas-
tic priest he is going to be. 
 
We also remember to keep Fr. Mark Axtmann in our 
prayers during the weeks ahead as he makes an act of 
faith in the Lord working through doctors and nurses 
and aides and surgeons; trusting in the Divine Healer. 
Our prayers will be deep and heart-felt! 
 
Finally, it’s hot, but don’t forget to enjoy these last 
weeks of summer freedom and joy. Fall will be here 
soon enough, with geese and political ads flocking 
around us.  
 
Then winter!! And that should motivate you to enjoy 
these days!! Peace to you and much love. 

Parish Prayer Group  -  If anyone has a 
prayer request for their family, relatives, friend 
or themselves, please call Nancy Tiffany, 229-
4642, and she will place your intentions on 
their prayer list. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Lunchtime Solutions have the following positions open in the 
Roncalli school system:  1 Dishwasher at RHS for 3 1/2 hrs a 
day, 1 Cashier/Kitchen helper at RHS for 4 hrs a day, and 1 
Head Cook at RES for 6 hrs a day.  Willing to train all positions.  
Contact Erika McLeod at 605-626-1717. 
 July 28 & Aug. 4:  7-12 SCHOOL PICTURE DAYS at Hardins 
 Roncalli Sonshine Patch is looking for Out of School Time/
After School aides.  Hours per week range from 12.5 to 17.5.  
Shifts are Mon-Fri between 2:30 and 6:00.  Starting pay $8.98 or 
more depending on experience.  Must be at least 16 years of age.  
To apply go to our website aberdeenroncalli.org under the em-
ployment tab or contact Kelsie Sather at 
kelsie.sather@aberdeenroncalli.org. 

Fr. Michael’s Musings 

FAITH FORMATION NEWS 
 Wednesday, August 17 our Youth Group will be going to the 
Mercy Me Concert at the Brown County Fair. Please contact 
Sarah to reserve your ticket today! 

Just a 
Thought… 
 
It’ll be nice to 
put the flag at 
full-staff again 

If you are having a summer picnic, party or any other event 
please save your aluminum cans for the Roncalli Booster Club – 
“Can-Do” Program.  Cans can be dropped off at the “Can-Do” 
trailer located near the NW corner of the RHS gym. If you would 
like to use one of the “Can-Do” Canisters for a party, please con-
tact Connie Hilzendeger at 380-1046.   If you need your cans to 
be picked up, please contact the Roncalli High School. 

We will be having a special time for Evening Prayer and the 
Anointing of the Sick for Fr. Mark Axtmann as he prepares for 
surgery at the end of the month. Sunday, July 24 

5:00 pm 
In the Church 
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